REMEMBERING

Jack Sherwood
February 8, 1933 - February 6, 2016

OGO

"Miss Me But Let Me Go'

When | come to the end of the road and the sun has set for me

I want no rites in a gloom filled room

why cry for a soul set free.

Miss me a little - but not too long and not with your head bowed low
Remember The love that we once shared

Miss me - but let me go

For this a journey that we all must take and each must go alone
It's all a part of the Masters plan on the step on the road to home.

When you are lonely and sick at heart go to the friends we know and bury your
sorrow in doing good deeds

Miss me but let me go...

Just two days shy of his 83rd birthday, Jack passed away peacefully at Cowichan
District Hospital. Jack was born in Nanaimo to John and Maggie Sherwood of
extension.

Shortly after his birth, the family moved to Chemainus where they welcomed a
second son, Donald (Shaky). He attended school in Chemainus, Ladysmith and
graduated from Nanaimo vocational school in 1950. Jack worked at Copper Canyon



with MacMillan Bloedel from 1954 to 1990 when he retired.

He enjoyed fishing, camping, and several trips abroad with Vivian, his wife of 60
years. He was a great friend and his weekly outings with Jerry, Morris and Walter
were always a highlight for him. Jack was a great provider, role model and always
willing to lend a helping hand. He was loved by all who were a part of his life.

Jack was predeceased by his dad John (1984), mother Maggie (1989), daughter in
law Debbie (2003) and brother Donnie (2010). He leaves behind his loving wife
Vivian, sons Glen and Norman (Leila). Five grandchildren, David(Sharon), Aimee
(Grant), Deanna (lIzak), Jason(Jade), Kodi (Mandi). 11 great-grandchildren,
Cayden, Austin, Ryder, Keyla, Nova, Clare, Natalie, Sofie, Liam, Elizabeth, Lexi.

The family would like to thank Dr. W. Pewarchuk and Dr. M. Sanders for their years
of excellent care and compassion as well as the nursing staff at CDH for their help
and dedication. Our friends and family members have certainly made this journey
easier for us, thank you!

It was Jack's wish that there be no funeral service but if anyone would like to make
a donation to the CDH foundation it would be greatly appreciated. Address: #4 466
Trans Canada HWY, Duncan, BC. V9L 3R6.
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